
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

12 August 2019 

 

 

 

Dear Kindergarten Parents, 

 

 

I am writing to inform you that Miss Rimmer has accepted a secondment to teach at Birlirr 

Ngawiyiwu Catholic School in Ringer Soak for 4 weeks in Term 3.  Miss Rimmer be away 

from Monday 2 September to Friday 27 September 2019 (Weeks 7-10 of Term 3).  Mrs 

Naomi Zappia will be Mrs Rimmer’s replacement while she is teaching in Ringer Soak.  To 

ensure a smooth transition, a thorough handover between both teachers will occur prior to 

Mrs Rimmer leaving.  I know you will join me in wishing Mrs Rimmer all the very best for 

her secondment and welcome Mrs Zappia to Kindergarten and to the St Joseph’s School 

community.  If you have any queries, please don’t hesitate in contacting me. 

 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

Travis Bienkowski 

Principal 

 

 
 

St Joseph’s School 
Millar Street, Waroona, Western Australia 

PO Box 129, Waroona WA 6215 

Telephone: (08) 9782 6500  

Email:  admin@stjoeswaroona.wa.edu.au 

Web Site: www.stjoeswaroona.wa.edu.au 


